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April 28, 2014

Members Present:
Kevin Ayotte (Chair), Thomas Holyoke (Vice-Chair), Diane Blair University-wide), President Joseph Castro (Ex-officio) , Kiranjit Dhanjan (ASI), Interim Provost Andrew Hoff (Ex-officio), Michael Jenkins (At-large), Loretta Kensinger (State-wide), Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (At-large), Lynn Williams (Ex-officio)
Visitors:
Venita Baker, Vice President Cynthia Matson (Administration)
The meeting was called to order at 3:05pm by Chair Ayotte in HML 2206
1. Agenda
MSC to approve the agenda

2. Minutes of 4/21/14
MSC to approve the minutes of 4/21/14

3. Communications and Announcements
A. President Castro

Reported on the status of the search for a new Vice President for University Advancement.  At this point three candidates have been interviewed and one more is to come.  He hopes to make an offer to a new vice president by the end of the academic year.
May 10 is President Castro’s formal investiture as president of the university.  He invited all faculty to come and noted that Chancellor White and three CSU trustees will be there.  Faculty must wear regalia.  There will be a big picnic afterwards where the new Bulldog Hotdog will be unveiled.  Senator Kensinger (State-wide) asked about faculty parking and what time faculty are supposed to assemble, and President Castro said he would find out and get back to us.
B. Interim Provost Hoff
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Noted that he was about to announce next year’s enrollment targets for the deans, as well as his final decisions on the hiring of new faculty next year.
The last Café Academy was last Wednesday and about 50 people attended.  Faculty are asking to have the Vintage Room open on a regular basis and he is going to look into that possibility.

Senator Kensinger (State-wide) asked whether a new grade due date for the spring semester has been announced.  Provost Hoff said the new date was May 27th, but would check with Dean Nef’s office to see if this has been announced yet to all faculty.

C. A memo dated April 22, 2014, was received from Michael Botwin, Chair of the Academic Policy & Planning Committee, addressed to Chair Ayotte regarding the latest draft of APM 220 on Program Review Policy.
APM 220 had been heavily re-written from the version reported earlier in the year that the Academic Senate returned to AP&P.  Chair Botwin requested that the new draft be referred to the Graduate Committee.  MSC to send the new draft of APM 220 to the Graduate Committee for review.
D. Senator Kensinger (State-wide) announced a performance of the Vagina Monologues on Wednesday, April 30, in the North Gym.
4. Presentation on the 2014-2015 fiscal year budget by Cynthia Matson, Vice President for Administrative Services and Chief Financial Officer
Vice President Matson emphasized that the budget was not final because the legislature has not decided on how much to fund the CSU for the coming year, but the budget presented was based on the conservative budget proposed by Governor Brown.
President Castro and Vice President Matson several times said that compensation and equity for faculty and staff were the number one priority in the new budget.

Vice President Matson drew attention to three line items in the budget proposal called “innovations – faculty / staff development,” “initiative – 
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student success,” and “infrastructure – academic expansion” that are being proposed and on which she and President Castro would like feedback from faculty.  Senator Kensinger (State-wide) asked if these were one-time items in the budget, to which Vice President Matson responded that this depended on what the money was actually used for and a final decision had not been made.  Vice-chair Holyoke asked when decisions on what to do with this money had to be made because faculty needed time to consider their comments, and the answer was that decisions needed to be made by the end of the fiscal year (end of June).

President Castro said he was committing to “a few years” of investing in the equity program proposed in the new budget.

Senator Kensinger (State-wide) expressed skepticism about any new money for TILT.  Chair Ayotte pointed out that accessibility issues are becoming more prominent and this means TILT involvement will also increase, and that more TILT money may make it easier for faculty to develop online classes.
Senator Williams (Ex-officio) brought up the issue of funding for the Athletics Department and asked faculty not to have a negative knee-jerk reaction to proposals to increase this funding.  Chair Ayotte asked if an increase in funding in the proposed budget for Athletics might mean a reduction in the proposed student fee increase for Athletics, but Vice President Matson felt the student fee increase might still have to happen.  Senator Williams then asked for a larger discussion about the role of Athletics and the importance of student experiences in athletics programs at a later meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:02pm.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.
An agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
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